
(Conifer, CO) -- On July 6, 2024, at 1:35pm Elk Creek Fire was toned to a private
residence off of Armadillo Trail in Evergreen for a report of a deck collapse. The
collapse took place during a child’s birthday party, and multiple people, both
adults and children, were present. There were no major injuries during this
incident. Three patients, all minors, were taken to the hospital by ambulance with
minor injuries. Elk Creek Fire had simultaneous calls at this time, so our mutual aid
partners assisted us and transported these patients (Inter-Canyon Fire, two
patients, Evergreen Fire, one patient.) A Flight for Life helicopter was also on
standby. The cause of the collapse is unknown.
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Elk Creek responds to deck collapse,
only minor injuries involved


